
President's Message 
Welcome to our latest edition of the Voice, which I hope you find both informative and interesting. 
 
I ask you to check the details below regarding our Monthly Meeting and familiarise yourself with the new 
venue for this meeting. Unfortunately due to a large exhibition at the Polivalent, we have been forced to 
find a new location. We should be back at the Polivalent for our November Meeting. 
 
I also ask you to check out the section in this newsletter on the Children's Christmas Party and commit to 
help by supplying a present box for an under privileged child. The present criteria can be found below. 
Please remember that if you have an interesting item or article we can use in the forth coming editions of 
the Voice (with photographs if possible)  we can share with our fellow members, send these to me by the 
8th of each month. 
 
I wish you a great month with every activity you attend within our U3A, enjoy the experience. 
Thank you for reading this edition. 
President 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

I INVITE YOU TO OUR OCTOBER MONTHLY MEETING  

This will be on Thursday  

24th of October, starting at 11.00am 

This will be at a New Venue due to the Polivalent not being 

available, which will  

be the  Biblioteca Envic. 

This venue is just down the Paseo 

on the opposite side to the Polivalent. 

Directions to Biblioteca Envic  

The Presenter for our October  meeting is : 

Ray Wilcox 

Ray will be enlightening us on the UK prison service during his time as a Prison Officer 

The doors will open at 10.30am with the Meeting starting at 11.00am. 

There will be no Coffee and Tea, at this meeting 

Your attendance is requested as our Monthly Meetings are one of the main parts 
of your U3A membership experience. 
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October Astronomy Report by Mike Glazier 
 

There are a few events to consider this month of October and the first concerns the 27th when British 
Summertime ends and we put the clocks back by one hour.  

The second event concerns the Orionid meteor shower which peaks on the night of 21st into the early 
hours of 22nd; The shower represents particles or debris left over from the passing of comet Halley, the 
comet has an orbital period around the Sun of 76 years and Edmund Halley after which the comet is 
named had seen the comet had been recorded almost throughout history as returning along with a return 
of meteors. Halley predicted that the comet would return during the festive season in 1758, but 
unfortunately he died before the actual re-appearance. 

The last apparition of comet Halley was in 1985-6 and I was fortunate  enough to have been able to have 
shown an elderly woman from Letchworth in Hertfordshire the comet during that particular passing, 
making it her second time around.  The apparition of the comet prior to 1985-6 was in 1910 and the next 
one will be in 2061 being very poorly placed for ground based observers. The Orionids are fast bright 
meteors and originate from a radiant  ( central point) in Orion the celestial hunter, however as I can 
confirm it is not impossible to see meteors 'shooting' up from below the North-Eastern horizon even 
before the host constellation Orion had risen. Looking for these meteors may however prove to be a little 
difficult because the Moon will be at the last quarter or ( half phase waning) and will drown out many of 
the fainter meteor members.  

On October 17th  the Moon will be at just past full, but just below you will see the reddish star Aldebaran 
in Taurus the Bull which in mythology represents a legend; Jupiter the king of the gods fell in love with 
Europa, daughter to the king Agenor of Crete, and decided to abduct her. By doing so he assumed the form 
of a white Bull and enticed Europa to  ride on his back.  When she was  suitably placed Jupiter dashed into 
the sea and swam away never to be seen again. In fact Aldebaran is represented by the red 'glinting' eye of 
the Bull. and lies in a rather open cluster of stars known as the Hyades, also the face of Taurus the Bull. So 
if you look for the Moon on the night of the 17th you will see the star which I have been talking about.  

The planets this month are unfortunately a little sparse either being too close to the Sun or setting early. 

Next month there will be a transit of the planet Mercury across the face of the Sun, also the Leonid meteor 
shower which storms every 33 years producing meteors which fall like snowflakes. I was fortunate enough 
to have seen the last one which produced for me 700 bright meteors in one hour. 

Mike Glazier. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Children's Christmas Party. 
This will be held on 

Wednesday 4th of December 2019. 
Firstly I wish to thank our members who collected a Pink or Blue present ticket at our September meeting 
for our forth coming Children's Christmas party, this is greatly appreciated. 

However there are still 16 tickets left and these will be at our October Monthly Meeting on the 24th. We 
are asking you to take one so we can ensure that each child receives a great present at the party. 

For your information the Present Box criteria is : 

1. WE ASK YOU TO PLACE VARIOUS SMALL PRESENT ITEMS, TO THE VALUE 15 EUROS  IN A SHOE BOX . 
THESE ARE ITEMS A CHILD WILL ENJOY. 

2. WHEN COMPLETE WRAP THE SHOE BOX IN CHRISTMAS PAPER. 

3. FINALLY FIX THE COLOURED TAG TO THE TOP OF THE BOX AND WRITE THE APPROXIMATE AGE OF THE 
CHILD YOUR PRESENT IS FOR, eg 6-7, 8-9 OR 10 



Please help us to give a superb present to an under privileged child from Oliva at our Christmas Party. I can 
assure you all, It is a privilege to see their faces light up when they receive their present from Father 
Christmas, it is also a great start to their Christmas.   

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

REGARDING YOUR PRESENT BOXES 

We ask you to bring your present boxes to the Monthly meeting on November 28th. 

If you are unable to attend this meeting I have arranged with Anna at the CPC for your present/s to be 
handed in at the CPC on either the 29th of November or the 2nd and 3rd of December (the party is on 
the 4th of December). We ask you if possible to bring your present/s to the November meeting so we 
can ensure there are enough presents so each child receives one at the party. 

Maureen our Secretary will be asking for your help and assistance at the party during our October 
General Meeting. 

Please see her on the 24th, 

Thanking you for your support 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Forth coming Trip for your Diary 

 

 

 
 
 
 

FRIDAY NOVEMBER 1st  2019 
 
 
 

 
 
IN 1346 THE TOWN OF COCENTAINA RECEIVED FROM KING PERE IV FROM ARAGON THE 
PRIVILEGE OF HOLDING A HUGE REGIONAL MARKET ON THE DAY OF TODOS LOS SANTOS 

THIS TRADITION HAS BEEN CELEBRATED EVER SINCE 
COCENTAINA IS TRANSFORMED DURING THESE DAYS IN ONE BIG MARKET PLACE: 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AGRICULTURE MACHINERY, VEHICLES, IRRIGATION, OLD UTENSILS, TRADITIONAL FOODS, A MEDIEVAL MARKET 
(IN THE CHRISTIAN OLD TOWN) AS WELL AS AN ARABIC (IN THE MOORISH OLD QUARTER), LOCAL PRODUCTS AND 
MUCH MORE 
 
ALL OTHER POINTS OF INTEREST, LIKE THE PALACE OF THE COUNT AND THE CATHEDRAL LIKE CHURCH NEXT TO IT, 
ARE OPEN FOR VISITORS 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEPARTURE FROM THE POLIVALENT IN OLIVA AT 09:00 HOURS 
RETURN AT THE POLIVALENT IN OLIVA AT 18:00 HOURS 

THIS ONCE A YEAR EVENT ONLY FOR 
8.50 EUROS PER PERSON 

Registration for this trip is FULL 
------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Group Roundup 

The Art Group (Tuesday and Wednesday) held an exhibition of their work on the 4th Oct. It was great to 
see so many people there supporting this group and the large display of paintings was amazing. If they do 
it again it is a must.  

Line Dancing (Monday) has started again and is looking for new members please. They enjoy weekly 
sessions as well as organized events to keep you all in line. It's all toe tapping stuff and very good fun. 
please contact Betty for more information. beginners very welcome.  

Zumba Gold (Friday) got off to a flying start and the feedback from the happy members are telling me it is 
at a much more reasonable pace than the taster, which was exhausting. So maybe you can try again and 
meet the new group leader Nancy. 

Flamenco (Wednesday) started recently, but after a very well attended taster session was disappointed in 
the attendance in the first session. So please if you want to try this Spanish Dance, contact Anja for more 
details. 

The Bridge group has now moved from Wednesday to Thursday, so if you couldn't make it before, then 
maybe it is a better day for you now. they are always looking for new members. 

IT Support: Has now become a fortnightly group (Tuesdays). If you have any of those frustrating issues 
with your PC, laptop, iPad or phone that you just cant seem to get sorted, or maybe you need to know how 
to attach photo's to emails, or set up a Facebook page, then Kelvin is the man for you. He even does house 
calls if you only use a computer. Don't be afraid to ask. he can help. 

The Discussion and Debating Group is another one of Kelvin's and he uses the Tuesdays when he is not 
supporting IT Issues to encourage friendly discussions and debates; all done in the best possible taste. It is 
a great way to enhance skills for 'thinking on your feet' and to 'articulate your ideas'. It keeps those cogs 
turning. 

The Gardening  Gone to Pot (Monthly on Tuesdays) and the Fishing Group (days and time still eluding the 
hook) have started recently have both had great responses and will be with us for the long term. The first 
garden meet was extremely successful and thoroughly enjoyable, while the fishing group had 15 sign ups 
with in the first few days.  

I'm not sure about the Pickleball Group, I had to read up on the game, having never heard of it, and it does 
seem good fun, but we need a court and someone who knows what they are doing before it can go much 
further. If you have any idea's to help then please let Kelvin know. 

If anyone has any suggestions for a group, please let me know. I cannot promise it will come to fruition, like 
the Architecture Group, I could not find anyone who has the knowledge to take this forward, but the 
Fishing group suggestion was a major success...so keep them coming please. 

by Angela Town 
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 ------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us for a visit to   

Dulcesol  

& 

LA MEMORIA DEMOCRATICA  

DULCESOL: we will be taken through the factory to discover how and what they make & bake. 

Put on your walking shoes, there are no elevators in this building nor a train to get around. 

Please provide the travel coordinator with your name and NIE/PASSPORT number upon registration  as 
is required by the company. 

LA MEMORIA DEMOCRATICA 

This hiding place for the people in Gandia during the last 2 years of the Spanish Civil War has been 
discovered and opened for the public 2 years ago. 

There is one space with information about the construction and others underneath the Prado and the 
former Mercado Municipal where people were protected against aerial bombings. 

A big surprise during the unearthing was the finding of a mural from the XIV century. 

Price 8 euros per person 

Includes: coach, visits to Dulcesol and 

La Memoria Democratica 

Leisure time in Gandia from 12:00 till 15:oo 

DEPARTURE FROM THE POLIVALENT IN OLIVA AT 09:30 HOURS 

RETURN AT THE POLIVALENT IN OLIVA AT 17:30 HOURS 

Click here for the Registration 

------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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Update from the Travel Team: 
Firstly we are looking for one or two members who love to organize trips and would like to join the now 2 
member travel team. Please, contact the travel coordinator at: 

travel-co-ordinator@u3a-oliva.org. 

- The trip to the Honey Festival in Ayora followed by a wine tasting at the Bodega de las Vides  is full and 
ready to go. 

- The trip to Cocentaina to celebrate the Holiday of Todos Los Santos is sold out as well and will happen 
November 1st. 

- November 27 we scheduled a trip to Dulcesol in Gandia followed by a visit to La Memoria Democratica, a 
hiding place for the people of Gandia as protection against the aerial bombings during the last 2 years of 
the Spanish Civil War 

- December 7 we will celebrate our yearly Christmas Party at our popular and familiar Moli Canyar. 
Detailed information will follow soon. 

- When a trip is soon full and you, our members, would like to have it repeated, then please sign up on the 
waiting list! With sufficient numbers the travel team knows you, the members, would like to have it 
organized again. 

- Please, don't forget to register first for a trip, get an invoice number and then pay mentioning your given 
invoice number. 

Thank you and we are looking forward to seeing you on our trips! 

By Anja Homburg 

------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Report on our Ayora Trip 
Another great trip where every participant 
enjoyed their day. Ayora is a great pretty 
village where every corners and little streets 
were beautifully decorated so freshly 
reminding at each step that we were in the 
ōŜŜǎέǎ land. Great atmosphere as Spain can 
offer. 
Then, the visit to the bodega. A family 
entreprise over the centuries who had to 
show us how their ancestors were working 
until the modern time. A great welcoming and 
tour by the members of the family, an 
enjoyable time where everyone felt at 
home.                                                                      
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Report by Francoise Moncomble, Assistant Travel Co-ordinator 

mailto:travel-co-ordinator@u3a-oliva.org


Two dates for your diaries from 
The Royal British Legion in Spain 

On Friday 18 October The Royal British Legion in Spain District North will be holding 
their 2019 Poppy Appeal Launch in Benidorm at 12 noon. The Launch will be 
preceded by a parade led by the Torrevieja Pies and Drums. All are welcome to 
spectate. Anyone wishing to take part in the parade is requested to be in position 
behind the Standard Bearers by 11:30 a.m. and for this the dress code is smart 
casual, no shorts please. 

The Gandia and District branch of The Royal 
British Legion invite you to their 
annual Remembrance Service at the 
Ajuntamiento in Barx on Sunday 10 November at 12 noon ς all attendees are 
requested to be seated by 11:45 a.m. sharp. This will be a non-religious 
service to remember all of the fallen from WW1 to the present day. 

All are welcome so please join us. 
 

 
------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

An Appeal on behalf of El Bastidor School 
I'm not asking for money because your time is more valuable 

El Bastidor school help marginalised and under prƛǾƛƭŜƎŜŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ΨŀŦǘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ 
their learning and encourage extra curriculum activities.  It is limited on resources and skills and relies 
heavily on charitable work and donations. During a visit in July (we use some of their rooms for our groups) 
I asked Sister Mari if there was anything our members might be able to help with. Mari came up with a few 
suggestions. 

Dancing:They would love the children to learn to dance. No preference to style, although simple steps, or 
at least something the children can learn quickly and enjoy (modern or traditional).  

Drama: {ƘŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘ ŀ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ά5ǊŀƳŀέΦ  Something simple, like reading and 
ŘǊŀƳŀǘƛǎƛƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ƛƴ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘΦ  That would help them learn a bit of English in a fun way.  It would 
also help their body language and oral communication skills. 

Basic IT Support: Another request is to do with their computers. They have 6-8 PCs, but no regular IT 
teacher and no one to help keep them up to date and working properly.  So they are looking for any 
volunteers to help the children with research and creation of documents for their school work, as well as 
people to help with updating their PCs and to keep them all working where possible. 

Games/Activities/Craft/Music  A bit of help with the children to learn some English in other activities would 
be great. They are open to any idea. These are primary age children, and for whatever of the above 
activities it would be good for the volunteers to have some basic Spanish, to be able to communicate with 
the children for instructions or other. Therefore fluent Spanish is not completely necessary (the teachers 
do speak a little English), but for any U3A member who knows the basics or is learning Spanish, this could 
be a great way to support your own studies while helping others in the process. They have use of a large 
room if needed for more hands on activities. 

¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘ ŀƭƻƴŜΣ ǿƘȅ ƴƻǘ ŀǎƪ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ ¸ƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ Řƻ ŀ ǎƛȄ ǿŜŜƪ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇΣ ǎƻ ƛǘ 
does not commit to the whole year. Please do give it some thought, or if you wish to find out more 
information, contact U3A member Rosa Jones either by replying or 
on  rosaesterjones@googlemail.com Rosa has offered to help coordinate volunteers until you feel able to 
contact the school directly. 

By Angela Town 

 
 

mailto:rosaesterjones@googlemail.com


Line Dancers BBQ report. 
I am pleased to report that our Charity Line Dance and BBQ which was held at El Cid Bowls Club on 
Saturday 28th of September was a roaring success.  At this event we raised 428.07 euros from the event 
plus we received a donation from Total Care in Benidoleig of 250.00 euros making a total of 678.07 euros. 
Our beneficiary will be the Children's Home in Gandia, so thank you for your support and generosity on the 
night. 

Report by Betty Dean and Paddy Colcombe 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Ademuz Walking Trip 

I have been asked by Joe Bellenie to remind you about our annual walking trip to Ademuz. 

There are still a few spaces available, please see the full information below. 

Joe also wishes to let members know that if you have already booked for the Concentaina trip for 
November 1st and still wish to go to Ademuz for 2 days only he will arrange this for you. 

 All walkers who still haven't booked, do it now and enjoy both the walks and hospitality. 

Autumn Gold in Ademuz 2019 

 

Autumn trip to Rincon de Ademuz for Artists, Photographers and Walkers to enjoy the wonderful scenery 
and autumn colours.   October 29th to November 1st 2019 

!ŎŎƻƳƳƻŘŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Iƻǎǘŀƭ /ŀǎŀ 5ƻƳƛƴƎƻΦ ϵофΦфф ǎƛƴƎƭŜΣ ϵтмΦнр ŘƻǳōƭŜ ƘŀƭŦ ǇŜƴǎƛƻƴ όŘƛƴƴŜǊΣ ōŜŘ ϧ 
breakfast) per night. It is possible to reserve for a minimum of 2 nights.  Lunch packs can be ordered at the 
Hostal the night before. 

Register with Joe Bellenie  joebelleniegm@gmail.com 

Registration before September 30th 

No prepayment required Individuals must settle their accounts directly with the hotel on leaving. 

Any Questions and planned itinerary please contact Joe on 

 joebelleniegm@gmail.com    Tel: 636443277 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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Do you like travelling and do you also like events such as Dances, Parties and Fine Dining if so, would you 
love to be part of our Travel Team and help organise these for our members and our U3A : 

 

 AS JOHN BULL WOULD HAVE SAID 

 

      OUR U3A TRAVEL TEAM  

             NEEDS YOU. 

 

If you can answer yes to the above you could be the person we are looking for. You will be part of the 
travel team helping to plan and organise trips and events for the coming months, please come and help. 
There is no requirement to join our  management committee. 

If you wish to find out more please contact Anja our travel co-ordinator by  clicking  here   

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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Presenters for our forthcoming General Meetings 

       Month                 Presenter                   Subject                    Date      

November 2019     Helen King                Charity begins at Home          28th Nov 

Information by David Wynne  Vice President. 

If there is a subject or speaker you know which may be of interest to other members I would love to hear 
from you. These would help in planning interesting Presenters for our General Meetings from October 
2019. Our intention is to have a varied list of Presenters and subjects Please help to make these meetings 
more interesting and meaningful. Send your ideas and suggestions to me at vice-president@u3a-oliva.org 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

  

mailto:vice-president@u3a-oliva.org


History and Appreciation of Art group, 
visit to Valencia 

 



 

 

Buy, Sell or Wanted 

All Items below are from the Buy and Sell Forum. We hope you find that item you have been looking for.  

If you have items to sell, upload them to our Buy/Sell and Swap forum to gain exposure in the Voice. 

BUY, SELL or WANTED 

1.  Childs car booster seat     WANTED 

Click here to go to the Buy and Sell forum :                  

Take advantage of this and put money back into your pocket. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Thank you for reading this October issue, our next edition will be with you on the 15th of November. 

A big thank you to everyone who has contributed an item to this edition. 

I will welcome any contribution from members for our next edition, please send these to me at 
: mickgoy1@gmail.com 
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